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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

Suspected mould was found by contractors in a wall cavity in Building B, while investigating a 
leaking air-conditioning pipe, at Harrington Street Public School on Tuesday 1 April 2025,   

Access to the bag storage area was restricted and the kindergarten class was relocated to 
another classroom on the same day (1 April).  

An independent hygienist attended on Wednesday 2 April to test the area and, pending the 
results, will advise on any required remediation work.  

We will keep the community updated. 

The kindergarten class will continue to learn from another classroom until clearance has been 
received from the hygienist.  

Any recommended work involving mould will be carried out with appropriate safety measures 
in place. 

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 


